
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matt Garber 

Date: 5/2/17 

Re: May BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 

1. HVAC System Update:  The new AC unit has been up and running.  We are continuing to work 
out some minor details and monitor full completion of the project. 
 

2. Band to Washburn Rural:  On Monday, April 10th, our SMS Band traveled to Washburn Rural MS 
in Topeka for a Festival.  They received a 1- rating and valuable feedback from the Clinicians. 
 

3. Spring Concert:  Our Spring Concert was held on Tuesday, May 2, 2017.  The event was very 
well attended and our staff and students performed well! 
 

4. 6th Grade Track Meet:  Our 6th graders will perform in their track meet on Thursday, May 4th.  The 
morning session is from 9:30 – 11:30 AM and the afternoon session is from 1:00 – 3:00 PM. 
 

5. 8th Recognition:  Our 8th grade recognition is scheduled for Tuesday, May 16th at 7:00 PM. 
 

6. League Track:  Our League Track meet will be held on Tuesday, May 9th at Perry starting at 2:00 
PM. 
 

7. Invitational Track:  We held our Invitational Track meet on Thursday, April 20th with 8 full teams in 
attendance.  With 4 divisions, the meet had 73 total races. 
 

8. Cookie Company:  Our 6th grade will participate in this event on Friday, May 5th. 
 

9. Builders Club:  Our Builders Club students will participate in their year-end event on Friday 
evening, May 5th. 
 

10.   State Assessments:  Our State Assessments were completed on Thursday, April 27th.  We did 
have a few issues with the system at the beginning of the testing window.  The end of testing 
ran rather smoothly. 
 

11.   25 Year Teaching Recognition:  Mr. Pete Schuetz was recently recognized by the University of 
Kansas School of Education for reaching 25 years of service.  Mr. Pete Schuetz has taught his 
entire career at Sabetha Middle School! 

 

Thanks,  
Matthew D. Garber 
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